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Murray Park Friends

Notes of meeting held on 9th September 2010 – 7pm

At Murrayside Community Centre, Nacton Road

Written up by ST 10th September 2010 DRAFT

Present: Sam Teague IBC, Sarah Jarrold, Audrey Mortimer, Glen Thimblethorpe, Patrick Kenlock, Cllr Bill Knowles, Cllr Inga Lockington, David Lynch, Sue Patterson, Scott Falteisek, Tracey and Andy Cory.

Apologies: Paul Russell, Cllr George Debman, Cllr Maguire, Cllr Bill Quniton, Paul Sheldrake, Juliette Clarke, Cllr John Le Grys, Mark Cobbold and Debbie Owen IBC.

Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting and apologies

3. Updates

4. Priorities

5. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome ST welcomed everyone.

2. Minutes of last meeting Minutes were deemed acceptable and apologies given

3. Updates:
Special General Meeting – was called by ST.

Activities of previous year were reported on: (Copied from previous notes)

· Reinstatement of three tennis courts

· Distribution and analysis of Community Survey questionnaire

· Applications for Play Builder and New Insights funds

· Successful application of Councillors’ Locality funding for notice board

· Hedge-tree planting to combat anti social behaviour

· Setting up of a Friends website

· A list of local businesses and organisations who wish to show support and interest in the groups activities

· The group have no financial interests to report on.

ST notified Friends Officers they were standing down for election of new Officers:

Sarah Jarrold as Chair, Glen Thimblethorpe as Treasurer and Scott Falteisek as Secretary. Additionally they agreed to alter the constitution to include a new post of Vice-Chair, which would be held by Patrich Kenlock.

Priorities

Community design days

Letters sent to local businesses’ and companies by SJ with information about the group and an invitation to have a presence or donate refreshments or prizes to the design days. Tesco have donated a £10 voucher.

Consultation dates set for Murrayfield Primary School young people in school time and their Parents Evening 29th September, and for the general public on the Saturday 16th October 11am-1pm at Murrayside Community Centre.  

ST showed a draft consultation approach to the group.

Constraints need to be provided for design sheets, especially for the school children.

Sector grid agreed as best approach to record feedback and keep response snappy.

Coloured stickers another option. Graphic symbols were agreed as a suitable visual prompt – especially for those who use English as a second language.

One very large print could be used as an aid to explanation.

Football pitches can be arranged as needed, especially if a perimeter walkway is desired (asphalt DDA friendly - best for dog walkers, parents and children, and runners).

Democratic consultation. 

GT has set up an email address – discussed ways to put the consultation on the web site.

ST to arrange working link to Friends web site on Council web site, and an advert for the event.

ST to contact Matt Stocker with the view to a notice in The Angle, GT to prepare a press release. PK to involve the Radio (inc. Suffolk One), Suffolk Radio contacted re air raid shelter program.

PK to look into display trailer for use in park.

ST to book Community room at Murrayside Community Centre.

All members to be emailed and to respond with availability on the days, and at

extra set-up meeting dates which need to be arranged prior to the design days.

Safer Neighbourhood Team should be invited.

EDF have a community education role, but their costs to run an event are prohibitive unless they can have a large guaranteed turn-out.

GT has hopefully found a free banner maker, use at future events too school fair etc.

ST to prepare posters / flyers, for SJ.

Friends need to confirm who is doing what – before and at these events ASAP.

SJ, ST and Cllr Knowles will be at parents evening on 29th September.

Pre-meeting to be held at Glen’s house, Tuesday 21st September, 7pm.

Logo to be made clearer to read by PK.

AOB

Friends subscription agreed to be n/a at the moment.

Holywells Friends had hoped to attend this meeting – they have been in touch with other Friends groups across town.

ST to send dates of the Park Forums to Friends.

Anti Social behaviour in park

More signs were requested by the bark-pit toddler play area re Dog Fouling, would enable public objection to owners allowing their animals to mess in the pit.

Additional signs asked for between each dog bin.

More park patrol visits were also requested.

(Keep Britain Tidy campaign vs Dog Fouling - IBC will use Murray Park as a flagship)
It was also suggested that the Play area should be fenced off.  (*)

Funding opportunities

GT to arrange Friends bank account often required when placing bids, able to now new Friends Officers elected.
A £50 donation was also given to GT via a mystery donator (*)
· Date of next meeting: Every second Thursday of the month at 7pm Murrayside Community Centre, Nacton Road

· Next meetings - Requested: October 14th, November 11th, and December 9th 
